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January 8, 2021

8 January, 2021
Dear  everyone,
We are facing very difficult times and circumstances in the face of the pandemic and the emergence of the variant Covid19, which is far more transmissible than the original virus.  We might have hoped with the lock downs and restrictions we have had, along with the development and rolling out of the vaccine and vaccination programme, that things would be looking much brighter and more hopeful this year.

They are, but not just yet.  Our NHS and other support staff and agencies are facing unprecedented demands and to save them from being overwhelmed we all have to play our part for the good of all.  There can be no better witness to our Christian faith than to deny ourselves, for the benefit of others as well as ourselves.

I would like to thank all those who shared their thoughts with me on this matter.  So with the agreement of the Church Wardens and others who lead and take services in our churches, I have taken the decision to suspend face to face services for the time being.  So the churches will be closed.  However live streaming will continue from Hampton church, where we have internet connection, as well as Zoom services and pre-recorded Youtube services.  It is hoped that there will be contributions from all three parishes as part of this live streaming and/ or recorded services.   Therefore there will be a variety of services people can access.  The National Church will also be continuing to produce services in which we can all take part and I dare say many of us have found other online services that support our faith and encourage us.  All details of services will be on the churches web pages and emailed out to everyone as well as put on social media platforms Facebook and Whatsapp.

The PCCs of all three churches will be meeting in January and we will discuss how we will review this decision and plan for the future.  I hope this will be a short suspension of services and that we will be able to worship together again soon.

Take care keep safe and may God bless you all
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Sincerely,
Stuart Dimes 
Vicar
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